

Meeting Minutes 6/17/2019

Meeting was called to order by President Tim Pederson. ___ members were present with ___ being excused by Chief Roger Bissen. Minutes were read by Secretary Connie Miller from 5/20/2019 meeting. Motion to approve the minutes was given by 1st Lieutenant Jordon Sanders and 2nd by 3rd Lieutenant Russ Lacy.

Applications and Resignations:

The Department had three applications to vote on.

Application for Bob Simmon was reread along with the Chief's recommendation, Department voted no.

Application for Zach Jensen was reread along with the Chief's recommendation, Department voted yes.

Application for Logan Butler was reread along with the Chief's recommendation, Department voted yes.

Chief Roger Bissen:

Roger had a meeting with the Public Safety Committee in regards to Kirkman Fire Department and Harlan being automatic aids. The Public Safety Committee decided not to do automatic aid.

Reminder:

If you are working the races get your Direct Deposit forms in – Shelby County Speedway will no longer be mailing checks.

Make sure you are responding back to Chief Roger Bissen if you can make training or an event so he knows if he has enough people or if he needs to cancel.

June 22nd the Fire Service Training Bureau will be doing Firefighter 1 and 2 testing at the fire hall.

Dates:

June 29th -30 Water Rescue Training – Was canceled because not enough people could make it.

June 30th Figure 8 races starting at 5:00pm

July 4th Firework starting at dusk

July 10th Tractor pulls starting at 6:00pm

July 12th Griswold will be hosting water fights and Fair Fireworks starting at dusk

July 14th Figure 8 races starting at 5:00pm

July 27th Shelby will be hosting water fights starting 11am

1st Assistant Chief Tom Butler:

Nothing to report

2nd Assistant Bruce Blum:

Nothing to report

1st Captain Chad Butler:

Nothing to report – was not in attendance

2nd Captain JR Campbell:

Brought up about having 6 people work the races for the 29th due to the Sprint Cars and not being too familiar with those cars.

1st Lieutenant Jordon Sanders:

If you need any equipment for example the red back light please let him know so he can get the items you need.

2nd Lieutenant Ryne Nelsen:

We have two houses to burn but not sure when and if they will be good for training purposes. If we do burn it would be during the week and not the weekends. Also was wondering about bringing in Westphalia and Avoca for training and burn purposes.

Chief Drew Becker from Avoca wants to know if we would host a FF1 class.

July 21st Avoca is a middle town for RAGBRAI – Drew was wondering if any of our EMT's would like to come down and help out.

3rd Lieutenant Russ Lacy:

There is new equipment for EMT's so get with Russ for those items.

Fire calls were read from 5/20/2019 to 6/17/2019

Other Business:

Chad Kroger brought up question about the page for Medivac lift assist and how some got it and some didn't that should have gotten it.

Chris Bylund mention that the races on June 22nd are half off for first responders

Good for the Department:

Nothing to report

Submitted By,
Connie Miller-Secretary

These minutes are as recorded by the Secretary and are subject to Department approval at the next regular meeting.